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Dear CEPS Families, 
 
As we approach the end of Semester 1, I would like to share some important information 
regarding your child/ren’s upcoming report. 
 
From 2025, Victorian Government Schools are required to teach and report against 
the Victorian Curriculum Version 2.0 in English and Mathematics. This change is designed 
to ensure that teaching and learning remain current, relevant, and aligned with the latest state-
wide educational standards. 
 
As part of this transition, you will notice a small but important change in your child/children’s 
Semester 1 2025 school report. As the achievement standards reported on have changed, 
English and Mathematics reporting will show your child's/children’s achievement against 
the standards, not progress. This means that the reporting table provided within the report will 
not provide a visible representation of learning growth from Semester 2, 2025. For all reports 
following, progress will be shown against the single achievement standard.  
 
In Mathematics, there have been further reporting changes. On your child's previous report, the 
teacher reported against the 3 strands of the achievement standard for mathematics (Number 
and Algebra, Measurement and Geometry, and Statistics and Probability). Under the 
Mathematics Curriculum 2.0, your child’s teacher will report against the achievement 
standard, providing a single, aggregated score. This is because the updated curriculum 
introduces new achievement standards and progression pathways that are not directly 
comparable to the previous version. 
 
We appreciate your understanding and support as we move forward with this important 
curriculum update. If you have any questions about your child’s report or the curriculum 
changes, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Robert Ridgway 
 

 
 
Principal 
 
Cheltenham East Primary School 


